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1. Enrollment Update Carmen: 

Our numbers our great. 
 

2. Student Equity and Achievement 
Plan Update 

Carmen: 

We are working on different programs. 
There are going to be Region 9 
Student Equity Leaders at the Guided 
Pathway with Student Equity because 
they are trying to make sure they are 
including the Student Equity to close 
the gaps.  

 



 

3. SBCCD Promise Update Carmen: 

We are reviewing the applications, 
verifying that students have completed 
the process; application, online 
orientation, guided self-placement, and 
some of them are already meeting with 
the counselors. We are having 
students come to campus and ask to 
speak with counselors because they 
missed the counselors at the school 
visit. But we are trying to 
accommodate them as much as 
possible. 

Joseph: 

How many applications do we have? 

Carmen: 

We have 2,400 applicants however we 
did see quite a few duplicates. I was 
excited to see that we had 4 from Big 
Bear but it was the same person. We 
are trying to see that we have as many 
students completing as possible.  

We will be opening applications on 
Senior Day only. We are sending out 
flyers to the districts. Our hope is that 
the students have already applied for 
the college and all we will be needing 
is the Promise application. 

Christie: 

(See attached) 

Everyone is familiar with all the metrics 
of the Promise Students?  

Christopher wanted me to make sure 
you know this was a first draft because 
it is not finalized yet and it’s the first 
term.  

Paul: 

Anything stood out to you Christie? 

Christie: 

The low GPA compared to the overall 
campus. 

Raymond: 

 



 
Do we know the trend? Is that low from 
last year? 

Christie: 
I don’t know the answer to that 
question. 

Raymond: 

Do you know the population? 

Christie: 
African American in the general 
population is about 12%. 

Carmen: 

So, we’re below. 

Christie: 
So I wanted to ask why are we only 
having half of the students enrolling in 
math and English? 

Carmen: 

Because of availability. 

Christie: 

Also, the average units. The average is 
10 units. What happens when they fall 
from their minimum GPA status and 
from full-time? 

Carmen: 

2.0 is the minimum GPA and 12 units 
is the requirement. 

Christie: 

It shows only three quarters have 
transfer as their ed goals. So how is 
English and math working with those 
who don’t need it because they don’t 
need it for a certificate. I heard CTE 
sections were going to be reduced to 
make room. Is this the first time you 
hear this? 

Carmen: 
I haven’t heard this.  

Marco: 
It may not be CTE it may be other 



 
areas too. That would be a question for 
the VP’s. 

4. Marketing Update Paul: 

Scott and Paul will be presenting 
ACCCA. I don’t know who submitted it 
as a presentation but there will be a 
couple of our staff present.  

Scott asked that we bring some of the 
game boards for your offices. I also 
have the fun size versions if you want 
to stuff them in folders. You can go to 
the website and play it.  

Christie: 

I tried to go to the dev.website and I 
am not seeing a difference. 

Paul: 

Are you talking about Guided 
Pathways? 

Christie: 

Yes. 

 

5. Work Group Updates/Status 
A. Textbooks 
B. Retention 
C. Financial Literacy 

 

Ray: 

We will have an extensive update for 
you next meeting. But we have created 
a matrix to reduce some of the 
programs and get that list together to 
see resources are offered. Christie has 
been wonderful in collecting the data. 
We’re looking at programs and 
retention; we’re looking at high schools 
and the retention of it. There’s a lot 
going on; I’ll send that out. I know a lot 
are on that work group so I’ll send out 
a link. 

Christie: 

I’ve recently added to the website; I 
don’t know if it works, but any 
members of the share drive should 

 



 

 

Additional Information: 

have gotten a notice. I’ve added the 
service inventory. I’ve added a 
document comparing data from region 
9. 

Carmen: 

If I can’t see the share drive? 

Ray: 

You should have access. 

6. Other Raymond: 
I received an email about the 
Coronavirus and it’s not a matter of if 
and when. I can only imagine that 
when it hits students that they will miss 
weeks at a time and it’s going to hurt 
enrollment. We can come up with a 
resource guide; I can try to get a 
faculty member to get on board to 
create it. It would be good in case a 
student is out for three weeks; it 
doesn’t have to be the coronavirus but 
in any instance a student is out they 
can refer to the resource guide. 
 

Ray will work on a 
resource guide for 
extended student 
absences. 


